St. Gregory Parish Council Meeting, September 24, 2019
Members Present:  Fr. Kien, Terry Luckett, Tim Hutchins,  Derrick Greenwell, Julia Thomas, Marilyn Clark, Trish Hart, Kim Hall, Camille Boone

Members Absent:  Steve Bagby, Jason Morgan, Tiphanie Peake, Mark Olliges, Ron French
Meeting opened with a prayer.
Old Business/ New Business:
· Principal Camille Boone was present and discussed School news.  First quarter is almost over and there has been a lot of focus on communication.  Teachers have reached out to families regarding students and communication with the community about St. Gregory School thru Facebook.  Conferences are this week and teachers will meet with each student and parent.  Teachers have incorporated more use of technology not only with the students in their classrooms but themselves.   New testing is being implemented called MAP (Measure of Academic Progress) which will be taken three times a year.   Fall Break will be the first 2 weeks in Oct and there will be a 2 week break at Christmas and 1 week break in the Spring. The school currently has 180 students.  Athletics have started with girls basketball and archery and Mike Livers continues to offer guitar lessons to students.
· CSA- Catholic Service Appeal- our goal this year is $40,500 and participation of 144 households.  Parish council is to reach out to the community and find witnesses that have directly been impacted personally by CSA and who would be willing to speak at Mass about their testimony.  Letters from the Archbishop should be arriving in the mail soon and information will be available to people at Mass.
· Stewardship weekend is Nov 23rd & 24th. Each committee will talk about their ministry each week leading up to stewardship weekend. 
· Tim Hutchins recommended having a set meeting date for parish council each month.  Everyone approved this and the last Tuesday of each month will be a set date for parish council.  
· Capital Campaign-we will wait on having a capital campaign for about a year or more.  There is a lot that goes on with understanding, planning, decision making, budget, drawings etc…
· There is a need for storage.  Discussion on cleaning and reorganizing our current storage areas to utilize these spaces first and see what additional storage may be needed if any.
· Our parish Fall Festival will be Oct 19.  This event will mirror the picnic in a lot of ways.  Tim Hutchins, Laura Binkley, Kristen Galloway, Kim Hall and Missi Gavin met to discuss this event.  Finance Committee approved the purchase of 10 tents to use for the festival and picnic.  Parish council also agreed and approved this purchase.  The tents are 10 x 10 and are made of very sturdy material.  Tables will be needed to layout the border of these booths.  Volunteers are needed and someone will be at Masses to sell chances and numbers for the number wheel for the fall festival.   
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Kim a       Hall was present to discuss and handout school finances sheet which will get published in the bulletin.  This shows the breakdown of expenses and income.  Tuition this year is $5350 per child with any additional children being $1200.  Aid is available thru CEF and it is very easy to apply for.  No credit for paying your tuition all up front. This is the first year the school has a deficit. She also mentioned she has received information from 2 different directory companies regarding a parish directory.  
Committee Reports/ Member Issues
· Administration- No new news
· Formation- 3 baptisms during the September 21/22 weekend, stewardship weekend approaching Nov 23/24, and consolation dinner approaching Nov. 2.  Next meeting date Oct 8, 6:30 pm. 
· Worship- No new news- next meeting date is Oct 24, 2019 at 6:30 pm.
· Service- Met Sept 3- Halloween Family event on Oct 27th, from 4pm to 6pm. Marlene Weir will reach out to committees to attend Oct 1 Service meeting so they can be informed of approaching events for opportunities for stewardship and helping with hospitality.  Next meeting, Oct 1 at 6 pm.
· School Board- Camille was present to share update on school.  See above.
· Pastor’s report- Father attended regional priest meeting at St. Thomas last month.  Sal DellaBella  spoke on Parish Developments.  Fr. Kien suggested that he come to a parish council meeting to talk.  Fr. Kien also attended a workshop for school pastors.  Its focus was on Pastors and Principals working together, evaluations, goals, formation and services.  Father visited classrooms and discussed with 8th graders differences, and how we are all created different and accepting others for their differences.  First Friday of each month students attend Eucharistic Adoration.   October is the month of the Rosary and he will bless and handout rosaries at the School Mass.  
Next parish council meeting will be Tuesday, October 29, at 7:00 PM. The meeting was adjourned and closed with a prayer. Minutes by: Tammy Manley  
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